JAN 30 1979

As i will | , at the conventloa of the National

! A . Asscciation in Augqust, 1578,
you wera furnished a Jdocumant wilica reflected a pro
rata pollcy relative to thas coupensabls hours of work
of teanm drivers who are on duty for more than 24 hours
while performing on Postal Sarvics mail haul contracts.

The Solicitor of Labor has rascently advisad that

thoare are certain l2gal problems with this policy.
hecordingly, this volicy is heradby withdrawn, gending

a reexamination of the matter. Howsvaer, any mail raul
contractor wihich has bid forxr a Postal Service contract
in good faith in conforaity with and in reliance upon
the document will not be subject to legal actioan or pro-
ceeding3 as a result of suca reliance.

I would apvreciate yoar conveying the contants of

this 2ettsar to the association and its affected menbers.
Upon completion of thae review, I will communicate with
you agyain.

Sincoerely,

Xavier M. Vela

WH-490



